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Summary of the meeting of November 14, 2014

Second Vice Chair Sunilde Navarro, Alternate Representative of Venezuela, chaired the meeting in the absence of the Chair, Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira, and the required quorum was met.

The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2014/CP_CAAP_3334-11-14-2014.MP3
1. Adoption of the order of business


The order of business, document CP/CAAP-3334/14, was adopted by the Committee without any changes.

2. Consideration of the reporting schedule and topics to be considered by the CAAP pursuant to the mandates from the special session of the General Assembly held in October 2014 

The Chair reminded the member states that, in resolution AG/RES.1 (XLVIII-E/14), adopted last October, the General Secretariat had been instructed to present to the CAAP no later than November 12, 2014, a schedule with specific dates for presentation of the reports, strategies, and plans mentioned in this resolution, such that the member states would be able to corroborate in a timely fashion the information provided and follow up effectively on fulfillment of mandates and budget execution of the Regular Fund and the voluntary, specific, trust, and service funds, including indirect cost recovery.  

Pursuant to that mandate, on November 12 the Secretariat of the CAAP circulated documents CP/CAAP-3332/14 rev. 1) “Mandates arising out of the Forty-Eighth Special Session of the General Assembly and Other Mandates”; and CP/CAAP-3333/14 “Consolidated Schedule of Meetings of the CAAP and its Working Groups.”

The first document (CP/CAJP-2357/14 rev. 1), contains a detailed list of all mandates contained in the program-budget resolution adopted in October along with the deadline for fulfilling each of them and the area responsible.  The second document (CP/CAAP-3333/14) contains a schedule of the CAAP meetings scheduled up to June 2015 and a list of the topics each of them would consider.  The second document also has a section titled “Reports to Be Presented to the Permanent Council or to the Preparatory Committee.”

The CAAP approved document CP/CAAP-3332/14 rev. 1 and asked the CAAP Secretariat to take note of the comments of the member states in relation to the schedule of meetings (CP/CAAP-3333/14) and to circulate a revised version thereof.  

3. Costs of transition to a new administration in 2015 

The Permanent Council, at its meeting of October 23, 2014, instructed the CAAP to study and examine document CP/doc.5079/14, which sets out the costs of transitioning to a new administration in 2015. Under that item, the Chair invited the Secretariat for Administration and Finance to introduce the document.  

The CAAP took note of the Secretariat’s presentation and of the comments of the member states and referred those comments to the Working Group to Conduct the Technical Review of the Program-Budget for analysis

4. External auditor's fees charged to the Rowe Fund since 2013 

The Chair stated that last October she had received a note from the Vice Chair of the Leo S. Rowe Fund Committee requesting that the issue of the external auditor fees charged to the Rowe Fund since 2013 be included on the order of business for the CAAP. The note also requested the CAAP to consider the possibility of waiving or reducing fees for the external auditor, as the current amount represents a significant portion of the available Rowe Fund budget.

The Chair deemed the document and the request from the Leo S. Rowe Fund Committee contained therein (CP/CAAP/INF.91/14) as presented and received and, after receiving additional information from the audit firm Ernst & Young on the costs charged to the Fund, referred the matter to the Working Group to Conduct the Technical Review of the Program-Budget for study and analysis.

5. Other business

Under this item, the delegation of Colombia asked the Secretariat if consideration was being given, in view of the recent approval of Chapter III of the General Standards, to holding a staff briefing on the changes to that chapter.  In response, Secretary Quilter said that three circulars had been distributed to the staff and that a final one would be distributed as soon as possible. 

There being no further comments from the delegations, the meeting was adjourned.

� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP34709E06.doc�








